
March 18, 1966 

The Police Pension Board met in the Conference Room at the City Hall at 
11:00 o'clock A. M. on Friday, March 18th to further consider retirement for 
John M. Hooker, Captain, Police Department. City Manager Joe M. Lacy, Chair-
man of the Board; Carl A. Davis, Representative of the Police Employees; and 
Helen C. Tomlinson, City Clerk, and Secretary of the Board were present. 

The Board had requested that Mr. Hooker be examined by a Physician of 
the Board's choice and he had therefore undergone a complete physical by Dr. 
G. Paul Smith. Dr. Smith's report was read. In this report he stated that 
he did not recommend that Captain Hooker return to his previous occupation 
as a police officer. He stated that he suffers from angina pectoris and 
hypertension; shows evidence of cardia enlargement and coronary insufficiency; 
that he is overweight and has a history of ulcerous disease. 

It was moved by Carl Davis and seconded by Helen Tomlinson that Captain 
John M. Hooker be placed on disability pension of one-half of the salary he 
is receiving, $273.00 per month. Motion carried with the provision that if 
at any time Mr. Hooker's health becomes improved to the point that he can 
resume a position with as much physical and mental stress as the Police 
Officer position requires, the Police Pension Board may require that he be 
re-examined to determine whether or not he is physically disabled so that he 
cannot perform the duties of Captain of the Police Department. 

Helen C. Tomlinson, Secretary 
Police Pension Board 
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